FLIPP Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, December 10, 2013

Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm by President, Jeni Kastner.

Members reviewed minutes from November 5, 2013 meeting. There were no comments on these.

There were 6 parents and staff in attendance.

Treasurer Report:

Jenny S., reviewed the current FLIPP Budget. Per reports from Denise Howe, cash on hand is \$17,090.72. The FLIPP activities to date have resulted in \$8843.92 of revenue and those expenses paid out total \$8301.97. Some of the big expenses, i.e. Ipads & Maker's Lab have not been deducted yet.

Athletics

- -Girls BBall Season has concluded that \$489.50 was raised from the concession stand.
- -7th/8th grade Girls Tournament brought in \$2542.25 in revenues.

Christmas in Richfield was hosted at Friess Lake over December 7^{th} weekend. Their committee enjoyed the location, and is already inquiring about reserving for 2014. This year the girls Tournament was scheduled earlier (November) to enable Christmas in Richfield to have the Dec 7^{th} date.

2015 scheduling will be a future meeting topic to address this.

Activity Updates:

- <u>Labels for Education</u> (Campbells) ~ Current point balance is 16,374. In addition to
 the current labels that can be clipped from participating products, FLS will also
 earn point by turning the CAPS/LIDS from the following products: All V8 Splash
 Juice, All V8 Fusion Juice, All V8 100% Vegetable Juice, Prego Italian Sauces, Pace
 Picante Sauce, Pace Salsa, Pace Specialty Items, Wolfgang Puck Sauces.
- <u>Coke Rewards</u>: The current rewards were turned in and those items requested have been received and distributed to the various teachers for use.
- <u>Santa Shop</u>: This year's Santa shop was held Dec. 3 & 4th staffed by parent volunteers. It brought in \$2,318 sales. This event provides an opportunity for the students to shop for presents on their own. The store shelves were stocked with various toys purchased with allocated funds throughout the prior year, multiple

donations, and some remaining rummage sale items. The donation of gift bags helped out significantly this year. For the 2014 Santa Shop there is remaining inventory to build from.

- \$1,723.05 was the expense for 2013 inventory. \$1,400.00 is budgeted to spend for the 2014 Santa Shop.
- Volunteers were scheduled via SignUp Genius. Some shifts were still left open and needed volunteers to fill. Thank you to Julia Perley and those families that did volunteer as this function truly does bring joy to the kids' hearts.
- There is a need to increase Volunteers: An idea is to set up special advertisements for Santa Shop and Movie Night during Open House of the 2014/15 school year.

New Business:

- Fundraising items are submitted throughout the year to various board members.
 SchoolKidz, a business that provides a kit of school supplies at a cost based upon the class supply list. Parents have an opportunity to purchase this kit as a 1 stop shop vs purchasing school supplies on their own. In the past this has been a FLIPP activity, however at the present time FLIPP has decided to forgo this activity this year
- Hartford Joint 1 school district is looking at a credit card system for school fees and lunches. John will talk to the other schools to understand more about it.
 Still in investigation phase.

Old Business:

• Playground Mulch: This will be reviewed again during a Spring FLIPP meeting.

Athletics

Girls Tournament: -SignUp Genius seemed to work well.

3on3 Tournament

The tournament is scheduled for December 30, 2013. Scott Vogel will run this. SignUp Genius is available for Volunteers to choose time slots.

There is no admission fee for spectators and thus no need for volunteers for that activity. However, there is need for concessions volunteers, especially during the lunch hour. In previous years the lunch hour is when many of the concession sales were done. A mass email will be sent out to request volunteers to sign up.

Food for the tournament is: Pizza, nachos, popcorn, pretzels, candy, doughnuts, fruit (morning).

Jeni will contact Sal's pizza to see about pre-ordering. Jenny S. will talk to Scott to determine the quantity of pizzas to order. It was decided against Tombstone pizza's this year as it is a timely effort to bake (12min) and causes delays for customers. Fruit and doughnuts will be brought in the morning for concessions. Jenny S. to reach out to Donna K and see if she is willing to pick up the items, otherwise Jeni K is able to.

Concession inventory: Need to assess, but there is enough nacho cheese/chips

Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm Like FLIPP on Facebook!

Next FLIPP meeting is January 6, 2014. 6:00pm-6:30pm

In the Face Room. Everyone is part of FLIPP, please join us!

*This will co-inside with a Hartford Union students meeting at 6:30. (This meeting is tailored to the 8th graders.)